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January 7, 2019 

To:   City Commission of Oregon City 

From:   Planning Commission of Oregon City 

Re:   Policy Advisement  

 

During the course of reviewing proposed amendments to the Oregon City Municipal Code, we 

identified a variety of topics outside of the scope of the project which we believe the City 

Commission should further consider.   

 

Supporting Affordable Housing Units 

Though the proposed code amendments provide opportunities to increase the number of 

housing units and housing options, they provide no guarantee that affordable housing will be 

built.  Local jurisdictions often employ a variety of other tools to encourage affordable housing 

by preserving existing housing stock and supporting new construction.  We suggest the 

Commission consider a menu of approaches to further support affordable housing, including: 

 Provide property tax exemptions for up to ten years for multi­unit projects that meet 

certain rent affordability targets;  

 Charging full system development charges (SDCs) for a home that replaces a demolished 

home;  

 Provide a reduction or waiver of SDCs for accessory dwelling units, and/or new multi­unit 

housing;  

 Adopt disincentives for demolition of existing housing stock beyond protected historic 

resources; 

 City housing bond measure similar to the one being considered by Metro;   

 Require that new multi­unit developments include a given percentage of below­market 

rate units (known as inclusionary zoning); 

 Create a locally­funded rent voucher system;  

 Include workforce housing projects in Urban Renewal projects; 

 Use of other capital improvement funds to help pay for the infrastructure needed to 

serve a workforce housing project.  
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Move Forward with Rezoning of Existing Manufactured Home Parks  

The Planning Commission has recently heard concerns from residents of a manufactured 

home park about potential sale of that property.  Though the City Commission has adopted 

measures in Oregon City Municipal Code Chapter 15.52 to assist residents in the case of a 

park closure, we urge the Commission to provide further protections by investigating 

rezoning of all manufactured home parks to a zoning designation which only allows 

alternative low cost housing options such as manufactured homes, tiny homes, and similar 

housing. 

 

We appreciate your consideration and are available to answer any further questions. 


